BC/YUKON COMMAND The Royal Canadian Legion

#503 – 17665 66A Ave, Surrey, BC V3S 2A7 Phone (1) 604-575-8840 Fax (1) 604-575-8820 <u>info@legionbcyukon.ca</u> or visit us at <u>www.legionbcyukon.ca</u> July 16, 2025

TO: All Branches

For Information of Members of Command Executive Council

FROM: Michelle Courtney, Executive Director, BC/Yukon Command

SUBJECT: Post-Convention Report and Call to Host the 2027 Command Convention

Memo 38.25

Dear Comrades,

Thank you again to everyone who took part in this year's convention. Your participation, engagement, and support helped make the event a success.

Post-Convention Report

The 2025 Post-Convention Report is now available. It can be accessed by using the attachment below, or by visiting the *Convention* tab in Branch Corner via the BC/Yukon Command website: https://legionbcyukon.ca/branch-corner/convention/

Workshop Materials

Presentation slides and related materials from the convention workshops are also available online. Please visit the *Training* tab in Branch Corner via the BC/Yukon Command website and scroll to the bottom of the page:

https://legionbcyukon.ca/branch-corner/training/

Call to Host the 2027 BC/Yukon Command Convention

We are now accepting applications from Branches and Zones interested in hosting the 57th Convention in 2027. If you are considering to host, please complete the attached Expression of Interest Form. Please note that the convention facility must be able to accommodate approximately 300 delegates for business sessions, tradeshow area, and workshop spaces. Please send completed forms to the BC/Yukon Command office by Friday, October 10, 2025.

If you have any questions, please contact the BC/Yukon Command office at (604) 575-8840 or email info@legionbcyukon.ca.

In comradeship,

Michelle